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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 – WEST WING – MONDAY, May 21, 2018, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Food Service Presentation and 2018-2019 Budget
Mrs. Janet Fogel discussed her needs, based on the number of meals she is preparing and the increasing cost of quality food. She and CDE are suggesting a $.25 - $.30 raise on lunches, she’d like to keep breakfast the same as this last year. There’s an option for us to not raise these prices to keep it more affordable for our families, but the General Fund would have to supplement the difference.
Mr. Brian Hanson talked about budget, our PPR had been $8,000\per student, now is $9,000+. He spoke about adding an extra Sped teacher to the elementary, which would eliminate the need for so many paraprofessionals. The CTE program is growing, but the teacher in that program also has Science\Math classes, so the High School has added a Math\Science teacher. The budget is balanced with some money set aside for unforeseen circumstances.  Additionally, the Rural Schools stipend was approved, for us that is roughly +$167K.  We have also figured out budgeting for Chromebooks for every student for next year, new teacher stipends, curriculum needs, and copiers. The transportation Mill levy will go towards technology, but the two years after that will go towards a new bus.

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President at 7:10 p.m. Mr.  Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Director
	Present

	Ed Whritner
	Treasurer
	Excused

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	Dean of Students/Athletic Director

	
	Cathy Epps
	PK-5 Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Erica Holm
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Janet Fogel
	

	
	Betsy Harrison
	

	
	Kaelan Everett
	

	
	Monty Guiles
	

	
	Emily Rice (the Journal)
	

	
	
	


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the meeting agenda.
Mrs. Coppinger seconds. 
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell, NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the 4/16/18 Regular Meeting, and the 4/30/18 Work Session.
Mr. Hunter seconds. 
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
Mr. Hunter’s 90 year old Mom is receiving her college degree this Thursday! 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

A. Superintendent’s Report – Salvage day last weekend was successful, windows, fencing, doors, carpet, deck materials, etc. Questions being asked about their trees – will the design save those old trees? Our design is to create a parking lot and if we can save a tree that would be a bonus.  We will try to keep the west side as a border between the parking lot and those neighbors, but no guarantees.  We will be planting many trees all around campus during this construction.  Still continuing to talk with Donny Higman about the house at Walnut and Grand but we need to figure out budget details before we can commit.  
Tim, Pam and Brian attended a meeting in Durango with Roger Good.  Brian would like to plan a retreat this summer and to have our Principals talk more about our kids’ testing and show evidence rather than write these reports and go over them at the meetings. 

Mr. Tim Hunter would like to see more internal board evaluations so they can determine what’s working and what isn’t and how to progress and interact.  How does that work into the Agenda? Board Evaluation piece? 
Ms. Pam Coppinger would like to hear more on student achievement.  Brian suggested a rotating schedule to hear about where each department is. The board would like to open communications more with our teachers to see what’s working and what’s not and what we can do better for our students.  We need to come up with a template for the clubs or organizations to follow.

B. Owner’s Rep Report – Mr. Guiles reported that the GMP has been set by Jaynes, waiting to be approved tonight.  The practice field and discus ring and perimeter fencing were added and we’re still on target.  Still waiting on our permit from the State which could become an issue as we’re a week away from starting construction.  Fencing planned for next week from Beech to Walnut south to the river.  Schedule is set to start the first week school is out.  Summer school has been asked to move to the middle school or for the construction team to build in a corridor for the safe traveling of our kiddos.  7 lane track is set in all plans, land easements are mostly figured out. IT plans are to take the server to the back of the Historic Gym.  The wrestling room could potentially move to the LDS Church.  Wetlands survey is still in progress but seems like we shouldn’t have any issues.  CDOT was ok with our curb cuts for more wheelchair accessibility.  Two of our HS kids interviewed and were hired to work with Jaynes this summer and received offer letters.  Community engagement – Monty has received multiple questions about trees in different areas of the construction zone. 
Ribbon cutting ceremony this Thursday to kick off the project. Anna Fitzer with the BEST Grant will be present, Mark Catlin – house rep. will be presenting as well.  We will need a podium, tent, and microphone. Invitations will be sent out tomorrow and posters will be hung around town.  
Contingency and duplicity money set aside still keeps us under budget.  Plans are still to “turf” the new football and the practice field.

C. PreK-5 Principal Report – Mystery Field trip today! We had 12 stations for our kiddos, each class did 8, indoor\outdoor games, 30 minute stations.  Family Nature Night was last week paid by the GoCo grant with the parks service. They provided dinner and taught kids how to cast fishing poles, archery, camping. They raffled off a kids’ tent, sleeping bag, fishing poles and a few other things. Was a great event!
Reporting – Cathy included standards addressed in May and would like to see that continue each month.

KDG graduation was tonight and the rest are this week! Great kids, and great end of the year. 

D. Secondary Principal Report – Adam congratulated the senior class on their achievements this year.  +$550,000 in scholarships were awarded, down this year most likely due to more kids going straight into the work force.  Kudos to Tiffany Aspromonte for her hard work with our students and their scholarships.

Valedictorian- Ashley Cole       Salutatorian – Zane Wilson

Please be here at 5:30 Friday night for graduation. There is one student who will be getting a blank diploma cover as he has to complete summer school to pass.

Will have data analysis from PSAT and other testing in June.

Addition of two teachers next year, both seem like great fits for us.
Technology fee proposed for our grades 6-12 students, damages happen – keyboards, screens, etc. How do we cover that cost? $20 fee = roughly $4000 buffer – this would be a policy change. 

Ms. Pam Coppinger said at the CASB conference that a huge amount of students are choosing to attend Adams State, financially. The Universities are too much and attendance is down at 4-year colleges across the board.  Trade jobs have a huge incentive these days and finances are starting to create a shift.
E. Dean of Students/Athletic Director Report – Heath will have end of year discipline report in June. Springs sports wrapped up this last week, MS League – boys won and girls got fourth. HS boys were league champs. State Track was this last weekend. 12 boys and 1 girl participated, brought a few medals home and the kids did great. If the construction project moves along we’d love to host a meet next year. 

CHSAA participation survey handed out for Board to look over.
F. BOCES Report (verbal) – Mr. Boe Hawkins said last Wednesday they met they evaluated the Director, Adria.  Additionally they discussed ways to cut costs – budget work session before the next meeting in June.  Main discussion was budget and a few end of the year things.
G. Business Managers Report and Financial Statements (verbal) – Mrs. Chrissie Miller talked a little about budget and presented the bills. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bills as presented. 
Mr. Hawkins seconds. 
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
Mr. Brian Hanson continued the Budget, Para-Professionals are unknown still at this point.  Liabilities: Bill passed for employer contributions going up a quarter of a percent.  Full movement for employees, admin requests have been met (including increased travel costs due to only one gym and scheduling more away games).  Pre-school and food service offset costs are included.  Talk about percentages and step-ups for the next few years, but until the State invests our hands are pretty tied.  The 4-day week was something we offered as a staff perk. 
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to consent to Action Items:  A- K and M (not L)  
Mrs. Coppinger seconds. 
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

ACTION ITEMS
A. Act on Recommendation to approve the final 2018 substitute list
Approved By Consent

B. Act on Recommendation to approve hiring of Kaitlin Mihane for Middle School Special Education
Approved By Consent

C. Act on Recommendation to approve hiring of Joshua Dalley for Secondary Science
Approved By Consent

D. Act on Recommendation to approve the Coaching Positions for the 2018-2019 school year
Approved By Consent

E. Act on Recommendation to approve Michelle Perez-Pena for the Elementary Special Education position
Approved By Consent
F. Act on Recommendation to approve Erica’s resignation as Admin. Asst. 
Approved By Consent
G. Act on Recommendation to approve Erica Holm for the Elementary First Grade position
Approved By Consent

H. Act on Recommendation to approve Chip Holdmeir for the Elementary ESS position
Approved By Consent

I.  Act on Recommendation to approve hiring Dawn Zeutzius as a Custodian 
Approved By Consent

J. Act on Recommendation to approve the increase in meal pricing for the 2018-2019 school year 
Approved By Consent

K. Act on Recommendation to approve the G.M.P. with Jaynes Construction
Approved By Consent
L. Act on Recommendation to approve the preliminary 2018-2019 FY Budget
MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve Action Item L.
Mr. Hawkins seconds. 
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

M. Act on Recommendation to approve the 2018-2019 Salary Schedules
Approved By Consent
CORRESPONDENCE
A. Mancos Conservation District Letter – thank you for the letter of support.
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
A. Summer Meeting Dates – stick with normal schedule
June 18
July 16

Aug 20
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Kaelan had Jury duty and sat by Richard Fulton he has connections with a safety woman in Durango that he would really like us to utilize.  Kathy Morris has great knowledge that we would benefit from.  We have used her and have her contact for future. 
Betsy Harrison is our new town representative as a trustee.
ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:37 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary
